
 

Plans for full reopening in September 2020 

 

 

All children in Year 1 – 6 will return back to Brindishe Manor on 

Monday 7th September. 

 

 

School attendance is compulsory, we would like all children back 

in school. 

 

 

Each year group will form a ‘bubble’. Although most learning will 

happen within the classroom, playtimes and lunchtimes will be 

mixed as a ‘year group’ bubble. 

 

 

Children must sanitise or wash their hands every time they enter 

the school and at different times during the day. Teachers will 

reinforce how to keep hands clean. Please let the school know if 

you do not give permission for hand sanitiser to be used. 

 

 

The school will be cleaned more regularly, during the school day 

and at the end of each day.  

 

 

Guidance says children do not have to wear a mask. However, 

there will be a Mask Station on premises for children to safely 

remove their mask before entering school IF they have to wear 

one on the way.  

We encourage parents and carers to wear a mask while on school 

premises.  



 

Plans for pick up and drop off  

There are some changes:  

Start Times: Between 8.40am - 9.00 a.m. 
End Times:  3.15 pm  
 

Children must arrive at the following gates:  
Reception: Leahurst Road Main Gate from 8.50am – 9.00am 
KS1 and Mixed KS1/KS2 families: Leahurst Road Fire Gate from 8.40am – 8.50am 
KS2: Longhurst Road Gate from 8.40am – 8.50am 
 
 

 

At the end of the day…..  
Reception  Enter and Exit Leahurst Road Main Gate 2.50pm – 3.00pm 
Years 1 – 6  Enter Leahurst Fire Gate and Exit either Longhurst Rd Gate or 

Leahurst Main Gate 3.10pm 

 
 
 
Please only arrive at your pick up time, we are trying to reduce 
the number of families in the playground. 
 
 
 
 
You must leave as soon as you have collected your child. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Children will start in their new class, with their new teacher. 
Please see the larger map included in the Parent Booklet for 
more details.  

 
Children will be given plenty of time to talk, share stories, worries. 

 
 
 Children must bring a labelled water bottle.  

 
  
The classrooms will be set up so that the children are predominantly facing 
the front of the class. 

 
 
There will be staggered break and lunchtimes where the children 
will be allowed to play outside in their zones.  
 
 

Hot lunches will now be provided for those children who have a school 
dinner. Reception – Y3 children will eat their lunch in the lunch hall. Y4 – 
Y6 children will eat in their classrooms.  

 
 
The lunch hall will be timetabled to allow only the year group 
bubbles in at one time. Each area will be cleaned before the next 
year group bubble enters.   
 
 

Each child will be given all the equipment they needed. Children can 
bring pencil cases from home but they must stay at school for the half 
term.  

 
 
Reading books will be sent home.  
 
 
 
 

Children must come to school in their outdoor PE kit on their allocated  
PE day.  
 


